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Purpose

This briefing responds to calls for the establishment of a national memorial to the Erebus
air disaster of 1979. It suggests that upon initial investigation there are reasonable
grounds for more detailed consideration being given to the creation of such a memorial,
if government so chooses, and proposes that you raise this matter with the Prime
Minister.

_R_e_commended action

The Ministry for Culture and Heritage recommends that you:

1. Agree to recommend to the Prime Minister that a process is put in place to seek
more detailed advice and undertake wider consultation on the possible creation of
an Erebus National Memorial

Agree /| Disagree

2. Note that there are likely to be other requests for new national memorials, and the
Ministry will work with your office towards developing a response to those requests.

Seen by Hon. Maggie Barry ONZM
Minister for Arts, Cuiture & Heritage

Heather Baggott Hon Maggie Barry ONZM
For Chief Executive Minister for Arts, Culture and Heritage
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Comment
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The Ministry’s perception is that the Advisory Committee is at a very early stage
of planning. Its structure is informal, and includes no family representation. The
committee has had only limited informal (email) contact with Air New Zealand
and does not seem to have high expectations of Air New Zealand input. Waugh
and Boyce do seem to recognise the need to determine the level of family interest
in proceeding with the project.

In our discussions we sought to temper expectations, in particular in regard to
the Commemorations list, but also with regard to government funding and
participation in the planning of the proposed memorial.

We suggested that the Committee may wish to consider whether any of the
existing memorials could be enhanced to include the full list of Erebus victims’
names, identified as a priority, and we made some suggestions in this regard.
This would have the advantage of reducing the amount of funding needing to be
raised, and could be easily managed if agreement could be reached with those
responsible for the existing monuments.

We provided Waugh and Boyce with a sample design brief, should they wish to
call for memorial designs, and encouraged them to discuss their plans with the
Institute of Architects. We also asked whether the Committee had considered
using other public fundraising mechanisms. Waugh did not think that this would
be an appropriate strategy for their proposal.

We will prepare initial lines of response for media enquiries to your office.

We will continue to communicate with the Advisory Committee and provide
advice where appropriate, and we will monitor the public response to their
forthcoming announcements. We will advise you if they wish to escalate
engagement with the Government.
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Seen by Hon. Maggie Barry ONZM

Kartini Havell Minister for Arts, Culture & Heritage

Acting Manager Heritage Operations
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